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                                 Happy Thanksgiving!

Diabetes is on the rise worldwide. The 2 main types of diabetes 
are known as Type 1 (T1D) and Type 2 (T2D). Although these are 
2 different diseases, they both result in elevated blood sugar 
levels. If left untreated, high levels of blood sugar will cause 
damage to organs and blood vessels resulting in kidney damage, 
vision loss and heart disease. Here are some surprising facts 
about diabetes:

● 37 million Americans have diabetes. 1 in 5 don’t know they have 
it.

● 96 million Americans (more than a third) have prediabetes. More 
than 8 of 10 of them don’t know they have it.

● Type 2 Diabetes accounts for 90-95% of cases. Type 1 Diabetes 
accounts for only 5-10% of cases.

● In the last 20 years the number of adults with T2D has more 
than doubled.

Early detection is key for preventing complications, so see your doctor 
for a simple test if you haven’t already. 

The cause of T1D, which used to be called juvenile onset diabetes, 
is not well understood. In T1D, the pancreas stops producing the 
insulin needed to move glucose from the blood into cells. The 
individual with T1D is dependent on insulin injections to control 
blood sugar levels. In the Newtown School district, there are 
students with T1D in all of our school buildings. For these students 
and their families, it can be a 24/7 job to keep their blood sugars in 
balance. Fortunately, there have been tremendous advances in 
diabetic technology in recent years. Many of our students with T1D 
now have “continuous glucose monitors” or CGMs. This 
matchbook sized device sticks inconspicuously to the body and 
displays a continuous reading of blood glucose levels on a smart 
phone. The newest “closed loop” systems then communicate 
wirelessly with an insulin pump (the size of a deck of cards) that 
adjusts the amount of insulin delivered as needed! These devices 
have been life changing for young diabetics. It is amazing and 
inspiring to watch even our youngest students learn to manipulate 
these high tech devices with ease, as they learn to manage their 
T1D independently.

Those of us who live or work in Newtown have a lot to 
be thankful for. We live in a beautiful town with tree 
lined streets, lots of open space, hiking trails, lakes, 
streams, walking paths, swimming pools, pickleball 
courts, great restaurants and most of all great 
people! All that in addition to all of the daily gifts 
that we tend to take for granted - family, neighbors, 
coworkers. 
There is now lots of research that shows that beyond 
spreading joy, sharing kindness can make you 
healthier and happier. Mayo Clinic says it this way:
“Expressing gratitude is associated with a host of 
mental and physical benefits. Studies have shown that 
feeling thankful can improve sleep, mood and 
immunity. Gratitude can decrease depression, 
anxiety, difficulties with chronic pain and risk of 
disease. If a pill could do this, everyone would be 
taking it. Your brain is designed to problem-solve 
rather than appreciate. You often must override this 
design in order to reap the benefits of gratitude.”

Let’s make this season of giving thanks 
a year round habit!

On November 13, Robert Hackenson, will be in Newtown to 
present “Seeing Through the Vapor” to Newtown’s 7th - 
12th graders.
Parents are invited that evening to see two presentations 

beginning at 6 pm at Newtown Middle School. Rob will 
speak to parents on Vaping, Tobacco & Marijuana and also 

on Social Media Safety. 
PLEASE PLAN TO COME! PARENTS ARE A KEY PART OF 

THIS CONVERSATION!

 QPR Suicide Prevention Training on 
December 6th       November is…

Click this link for a delicious and 
healthy way to use  up 
Thanksgiving leftovers!

Leftover Turkey Stew 

Saturday, November 18th
Community Flu Clinic

at Newtown Middle School
from 9 am - noon

https://www.eatingwell.com/recipe/275760/leftover-turkey-stew/

